DOD Reviewing MEB and PEB Past Decisions

The DoD Physical Disability Board of Review (PDBR) is re-evaluating Medical Evaluation Board (MEB) and Physical Evaluation Board (PEB) disability ratings for some Veterans medically separated between September 11, 2001, and December 31, 2009, to ensure a correct disability retirement determination was made. Veterans who received a combined disability rating of 20 percent or less and were not found eligible for retirement can apply to have their MEB/PEB disability rating reviewed for fairness, consistency, and accuracy. Former reserve members with greater than 20 years of total federal military service but fewer than 20 years of active duty, who meet the above criteria, are also eligible to apply. Learn more about the PDBR and how to apply. Questions on the PDBR can be sent to PDBRPA@afncr.af.mil.
 
The DOD Physical Disability Board of Review’s web address is http://www.health.mil/About_MHS/Organizations/MHS_Offices_and_Programs/PDBR.aspx
 
The Board’s postal address is
PDBR intake unit
SAF/MRBR
550 C Street West
Suite 41
Randolph AFB, Texas 78150-4743
The Board’s web address for Frequently Asked Questions is http://www.health.mil/About_MHS/Organizations/MHS_Offices_and_Programs/pdbr/pdbr-faqs.aspx#chart
The form for application to the Board can be found at http://www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/infomgt/forms/eforms/dd0294.pdf
